
EFFECTIVE WITHOUT THE MAYOR’S SIGNATURE-

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 23

EFFECTIVE January 2, 2007

RESOLVED, That the Leviton Annex School is hereby re-named the

“Cheryl M. Fisher-Allen Complex”, and that an ad-hoc committee be established

for the purpose of planning the memorial ceremony to be held by May 1, 2007.

AnnaM.Z C ity Clerk
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OUR SCHOOLS. OUR FUTURE.

Office of The Superintendent

December 4, 2006

Dear Chairwoman Young:

As always, I thank the City Council for its ongoing support of the Providence Public School District.

Sincerely,J

797 Westminster Street • Providence • Rhode Island • 02903-4045 • 401.456.9211

Please do not hesitate to contact me at 456-9211 should you have any additional questions or concerns 
with our recommendation.

I am in receipt of your correspondence regarding the proposed City Council Resolution requesting that 
“the Leviton Annex Elementary School be renamed the Cheryl M. Fisher-Allen Elementary School.” I 
want to thank you for soliciting the School Department’s feedback as part of your process. I have 
forwarded the matter, along with the administration’s recommendation that the proposed renaming is 
appropriate, to the School Board for their support. We anticipate they will deliberate the matter at their 
January 5, 2007 meeting.

By all accounts, Cheryl Fisher-Allen was a dedicated educator who was a beloved and well-respected 
member of the Lima school community. However, given the complexities surrounding the co-existence of 
two schools in one building, both of which are connected to larger schools, the administration will 
recommend to the School Board that the names of the two schools not be changed. Instead, the 
recommendation will be that the name of the building only be changed to the Cheryl Fisher-Allen 
Complex.

Please be advised that the resolution incorrectly references the building as the Leviton Annex Elementary 
School. The correct name of the building is the Leviton Annex School, also known as the Fortes/Lima 
Annex. Further, the building actually houses two schools. Fortes Annex School and Lima Annex School, 
which operate under the leadership of one principal. The Leviton Annex School was built in 2001 to 
house kindergarten and first grade students from both the Charles Fortes Elementary School and the 
Alfred E. Lima. Sr. Elementary School.

Donnie W. Evans, Ed.D. 
Superintendent

Chairwoman Balbina A. Young
Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning
Providence City Council
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, R1 02903

Donnie W. Evans, Ed.D
Siiperiiilendent

An Equal Opportunity Employer. The Providence School Department does not discriminate on the basis of race, age, sex, religion, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, national 
origin, color, disability or veteran status. The district’s mission is to enable every student to discover and develop his or her unique talents and to ensure that each student achieves high 
standards through the provision of a rigorous and challenging common core curriculum, strong parental and public support and engagement in the educational process, and robust recruitment 

* and retention of the highest quality workforce, by providing leadership, professional development, support and inspiration to all employees.

David N. Ciciitine
Mayor



* City of ProvidenceI

Rhode Island

DATE:

TO:

SUBJECT:

Lori L. Hagen, Second Deputy City ClerkCONSIDERED BY:

DISPOSITION:

Please report back in writing to the above-named 

committee as soon as practical because the Committee 

would like to expedite this matter in an orderly fashion.

Superintendent Dormie Evans
Providence School Department

Resolution Requesting to rename the Leviton Annex 
Elementary School to the “Cheryl M. Fisher-Allen 
Elementary School”.

I have been directed by Councilwoman Balbina A.

Young, Chairwoman of the Committee on Urban 

Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning to refer to you 

the accompanying petition for study, report and 

recommendation.

Department of City Clerk
MEMORANDUM

November 17, 2006

SECOND DEPUTY City ClerJ
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